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Board of Supervisors Votes to Support 
Three DA-Sponsored Bills Protecting 

Victims 
 

Bills Address Sexual Assault Victims, Seniors and Consumers 
 

In a unanimous vote today, the San Diego County Board of Supervisors moved to support three DA-
sponsored bills that will strengthen state laws in support of sexual assault victims, senior citizens and 
consumers buying supplies during a state of emergency.  
 
Each bill was drafted with input from experts in the San Diego County District Attorney’s Office and 
each piece of legislation closes loopholes that inadvertently keep victims vulnerable in certain 
situations. San Diego County Supervisor Dianne Jacob brought the board item before Supervisors. 
 
“Having the strong support of our County Board of Supervisors to strengthen these laws helps amplify 
our message to lawmakers in Sacramento as we work to give crime victims and consumers an added 
layer of protection during already difficult situations,” District Attorney Summer Stephan said. “These 
bills protect the public and hold bad actors accountable.”  
 
Assembly Bill 1927 (Boerner Horvath, D-Encinitas) would provide sexual assault victims and 
witnesses with amnesty to encourage participation in a sexual assault prosecution. Current law makes 
it a crime to possess or use a controlled substance and for a minor to purchase and consume alcohol, 
which can create situations where sexual assault victims and witnesses choose not to come forward out 
of fear of prosecution in a separate trial.   
 
Assembly Bill 2471 (Brian Maienschein, D-San Diego) would extend the time for a seniors 65 or 
older, to cancel certain contracts from three business days to five. A longer timeframe allows elderly 
people more time to carefully review the contract and consult with others before moving forward with 
the financial commitment.  
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Senate Bill 1196 (Thomas Umberg, D-Santa Ana) strengthens current law by clarifying that price 
gouging penalties also apply during a pandemic or epidemic disease outbreak, that all sales -- including 
online sales and new sellers -- are covered by a price gouging prohibition. The bill also establishes a 
price measure of cost to determine price gouging and authorizes the Governor or the Legislature to 
extend the duration of price gouging prohibitions past 30 days. 
 
AB 1927 and AB 2471 are awaiting final vote on the Assembly floor and SB 1196 is waiting to be 
heard in Senate Appropriations Committee. 
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About the San Diego County District Attorney’s Office 
The San Diego County DA’s Office prosecutes all felony crimes in the county and misdemeanor crimes 
committed outside the City of San Diego. The office files about 40,000 criminal cases a year and 
balances prosecution with numerous crime prevention programs. District Attorney Summer Stephan 
leads the office of more than 1,000 dedicated employees who pursue fair and equal justice, and 
support victims daily across San Diego County.  


